Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

3-5-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, March 5, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

LINDENWOOD BULLETINS

Volume 166, No. 12 March 5, 1990

STATE NUT AT LINDENWOOD

Missouri has a new state nut, and Lindenwood College fits right into the plan. The black walnut has been named the official state nut, and this past week, Lindenwood became home to 25 new black walnut trees. Biology students and staff planted 50 new trees on the campus Wednesday and Thursday.

Interim President Dennis Spellmann is excited about the project. According to Spellmann, "The new nut trees will be a major source of food for our campus birds and wildlife. I think the red, brown, gray and even the black squirrel may enjoy the nuts," he continued.

Besides the black walnut tree, flowering dogwoods and pecan trees were planted on campus in areas where they may prevent soil erosion and enhance other conservation efforts.

SNAZZY STEAK

Where else can you enjoy a juicy steak dinner while being entertained by a professional jazz band? Just head on over to Ayres Cafeteria on Thursday, March 15 from 6:00-9:00 p.m. The jazz band "Collage" is providing the entertainment for your dining pleasure. Jazz and Steak Night is being sponsored by Student Life.

YOUR VOLLEY, STEVE

Lindenwood is starting a women's volleyball program, and Stephen Stark has been selected to get things rolling. Stark, an accomplished USVBA player, is already recruiting for the Fall 1990 season. He comes to Lindenwood after a long career as an assistant coach at St. Louis Community College and Fontbonne. Stark takes part in St. Louis area volleyball clinics and in volleyball camps at Flo Valley and Meramac. In addition, Stark has participated in national tournaments and championships through the USVBA and YMCA. He holds an associate of science in registered nursing from St. Louis Community College and majored in physical education at Brigham Young University's Hawaii campus.

Lindenwood is a member of the NAIA and the volleyball team will participate in the Show-Me Conference Tournament.

GRAD MAKES GOOD

You've heard the radio ads saying an MBA from Lindenwood can be the key to a successful career--well, here's proof of that: Robert D. Alton has been named to Telephone Operations Sector President of CONTEL. Alton holds an MBA from Lindenwood and is celebrating his 20th year with CONTEL. Congratulations!

LAST CALL

Friday March 9 is the deadline for graduating students to order caps and gowns for May's commencement ceremonies. Rental fees are \$10.00 for undergraduate students and \$16.00 for graduate students and are due when you place your order. Faculty members who are taking part in the ceremonies must also place their orders by Friday. Just drop by the bookstore and have your measurements taken. (Don't worry, we won't publish them here!)

CALLING ALL WRITERS

The campus literary magazine, "The Griffin" is looking for a few good writers. Poems, short stories, essays, art work, and photographs are being considered for publication. Cash prizes will be given for the best photography or art work, and for the best poem, short story or essay. "The Griffin" will be published in April. Send your entries to campus box 340 by Monday, March 26th.

LINDENWOOD SALUTES

LCIE student Anne Zerr has been promoted to juvenile and family affairs coordinator for the St. Charles Police department. For the past year, Zerr has worked as crime prevention specialist for the St. Charles police department, helping the city to win a national award for a program she organized, "National Night Out Against Crime." Zerr's achievements were profiled in the "Salute" section in a recent issue of the St. Charles Journal. She is working on her Bachelor of Arts degree in Human and Organizational Development here at Lindenwood. Congratulations Anne--we're proud of you!

FOOD FOR THOUGHT

"Decisions of the Decade (or, Necessities for the Nineties)" is the theme for Lindenwood College's Lenten Lecture Series this year. Speakers will discuss the crucial decisions that face individuals and society as a whole in this last decade of the century.

Charles A. Bradburn, Dean of Students; Daryl Anderson, Professor of Biology; C. Edward Balog, Professor of History; Dennis Spellmann, Interim President; and Howard Barnett, Professor of English, will be the speakers for the series.

The Lenten Lectures will be given on Tuesdays beginning March 13 and ending April 10. The programs will be held in the Heritage Room of Ayres Cafeteria from noon to 1:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome to attend.

PARKING REMINDERS

The St. Charles Fire Department is cracking down: no more parking in the NO PARKING areas at Lindenwood College. Parking in these areas violates city fire codes. The city will be making spot checks, issuing \$25.00 tickets to violators. In addition, Lindenwood security will be issuing \$10.00 parking tickets.

Plans are in the works to develop more parking areas for Lindenwood students, faculty and staff. Additional lighting and security are being added to the parking lots near the tennis courts, the Presbyterian Church, and behind the stadium. During bad weather, Lindenwood will operate the van to shuttle remote parkers to and from Roemer Hall between the hours of 7:30-8:15 p.m. and 4:30 p.m. to 5:15 p.m.

ATTENTION AUTHORS!

Lindenwood College presents the **Spahmer Award** for creative writing each spring to the best work in poetry, fiction, drama, or essay. Richard C. Spahmer, former dramatic critic for the St. Louis Globe-Democrat, established the fund for this award in 1946.

All full-time Lindenwood students above the freshman class level are welcome to enter. Students should use a pen name on each entry, so judges don't know who the author is. With the manuscript, enclose the identification of the pen name in a sealed envelope. Students may submit a maximum of six written works. English department faculty members will judge the entries.

Deadline for the contest is April 2, 1990. The Spahmer Award will be presented at the annual Honors Convocation scheduled for April 8. Send all entries to Spahmer Award, Campus Box 707.

RACHEL, RACHEL

Say hello to Rachel Pauluhn, Lindenwood's newest assistant director of residential life. Pauluhn will be working with student life to coordinate student activities and programs. She will be working second shift to take care of any needs that students have after day staff has left. Pauluhn holds a B.A. in Business Administration/Marketing from Columbia College in St. Louis.

PHOTOGRAPHY EXHIBIT

"Two Views," an exhibition of photographs by David Hanlon and Carolyn Hartmann, will be shown at the Harry D. Hendren Gallery from March 12 to March 28.

Hanlon is a 1985 graduate of Lindenwood who studied with Lindenwood professor Hans Levi. Hartmann, who also studied photography with Levi, specializes in panoramic images of the Southwest. The exhibition is open to the public.

"LINDENWOOD BULLETINS' is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.

CALENDAR CLIPS

March 12

Photography Exhibit

"Two Views" Harry D. Hendren Gallery. Through March 28

March 13

Lenten Lecture

12 noon-1:00 p.m. Heritage Room, Ayres Cafeteria

March 20

Lenten Lecture

12 noon-1:00 p.m. Heritage Room, Ayres Cafeteria

March 27

Lenten Lecture

12 noon-1:00 p.m. Heritage Room, Ayres Cafeteria

April 3

Lenten Lecture

12 noon-1:00 p.m. Heritage Room, Ayres Cafeteria

April !

Registration Deadline

Deadline for registering for Spring Quarter without a late fee

April 7

Opening Session for LCIE Spring Quarter

April 7

Saturday Art Classes Begin

April 9

Evening Classes Begin

April 10

Lenten Lecture

12 noon-1:00 p.m. Heritage Room, Ayres Cafeteria

April 13

Deadline

Last day to register, add a class, choose an audit